Greetings from Clinton, Iowa! We are now just over half way through the Mission Possible Tour and what a tour it has been so far! 

First stop was Boston Massachusetts, where not only did we manage to rustle up a great crowd in excess of 100 people at David French Music, but in addition, the weather and autumn colours were absolutely stunning.

Then, for a drop of contrast, it was on to Texas for two events with Carolyn Nussbaum. Whenever I am in the USA, I am always staggered at just how vast and varied this wonderful country is. The flight from Boston to Dallas was 4 hours 37 minutes. If I hop on a plane in London and journey for that length of time, not only am I going to end up somewhere in the heart of the Middle East, but I will also have crossed numerous countries with different languages, cultures and cuisines in that time! The USA is one heck of a landmass!
Texas was warm, buzzing, great fun and once again, the turnouts were well above our expectations.

Since then, we have covered (in a bright orange Jeep Cherokee, so easy to find in the parking lot!), Indianapolis, Fort Wayne, Valparaiso and last weekend, Chicago and the Flute Fair.

It was great to catch up with old friends there and to be in one place for three nights, but then it was time to hit the road again.
Sadly, the weather has turned against us and the journeys between venues, has not been quite so enjoyable. As a visitor, it is always gratifying to be able to see the landscape of the USA from a car window. For the past two days, we have only been able to enjoy the heavy rain and spray from those massive lorries that continuously patrol the freeways.
In Clinton, we drove across the Mississippi! As a first time, you will have no idea just how exciting a moment this was for a foreigner! Something that just has to be done in a lifetime and is now ticked off my list!
Time now to get on to the next venue. The weather people say that snow is forecast towards the end of the week. If snow does turn up, it will make the final leg of this incredible journey very interesting! In the two weeks I have been here, the seasons truly have gone from autumn to winter.
